Graduate Council Minutes

November 16, 2007

The Graduate Council met on Friday, November 16, 2007 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: D. Burke, C. Cooper, A. Denson, S. Higgins, W. Knepper, G. Knotts, J. Mallory, 

J. Menickelli, S. Minor, B. Stahl, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang
Members absent: M. Fenton, S. Henson, K. Ivey, B. Jones and K. Pennington
Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements 
Beth Jones, substituting for Beverly Little as one of the COB representatives. Her term 

will be of undetermined length. Beverly is out on medical leave and is expected to return during the spring semester, 2008 

Welcome to Brian Gastle, new Associate Dean, Graduate School and Research effective 

January 1, 2008.
















In an effort to provide equitable representation on the Graduate Council given the reorganization 


















structure of the colleges, Scott will be collecting data from the Office of Institutional Research to help 















determine where additional representation is needed and what the make-up of the Graduate Council 
















should look like as we go forward. 















The Graduate Research Symposium and Student Awards Reception is March 27, 2008.  The  website 
















to use for applications is www.wcu.edu/1149.asp. We need moderators for the different sessions. 















A full review will be undertaken for programs requesting to change from resident to distance status.















   The definition of certificate programs is currently under review.
Approval of the Minutes     Motion and second to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2007 meeting.  Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:















1. 
Ms. Emily Jellen-McCullough

Chemistry









Affiliate




3yr





















2.
Dr. Todd Watson








Physical Therapy





Full






5yr






















3.
Dr. Kathy Starr









Physical Therapy





Full






5yr





















4. 
Dr. Lori Schrodt








Physical Therapy





Full






5yr























5. 
Dr.
 Phyllis Robertson





Human Services





Full






3yr
















6.
Dr. Norma Smith








Art & Design







Affiliate 



3yr


















7.
Dr. David Hudson







Physical Therapy





Full






3yr
















8.
Dr. Linda Eargle








Physical Therapy





Affiliate 



3yr
















9.
Dr. Valerie Schwiebert





Human Services





Full






5yr















 10.
Dr. Susan Stewart







Human Services





Full






5yr

















 11.
Dr. Dale Brotherton






Human Services





Full






5yr
















 12.   Dr. Cathy 
Grist









Human Services





Full






3yr















 13.
Dr. Mary Ford









Human Services





Full






3yr















 14.
Dr. David Westling







Human Services





Full






5yr















 15.
Mr. Matt Liddle









Art & Design







Full






5yr















 16.
Mr. Charles Marth







Chemistry and Physics


Affiliate




3yr















 17.
Mr. Jason Clement







Chemistry and Physics


Full






3yr


Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 


motion for approval:












New Courses:












PSY 622 (3) Academic Interventions












SOCW 545 (3) International Social Welfare

 Program Change:


 MA School Psychology- Replace PSY 621 with PSY 622 in the curriculum requirements. 


Program Deletion:


Delete the reading concentration in the MAED program

 New Certificate/Licensure Program:


   Post Masters Graduate Certificate for Principal Add-on Licensure.

 Motion passed.
Program and Policy 



No report.
Review







University Fellowship
The committee will meet to decide the Study Grant recipients for the 2008 spring term and to review 
Scholarship & 
criteria and procedures for Chancellor's Fellowship and Study Grants.
 

Student Affairs 
Appeals Procedure
Gibbs presented a draft of the revised Graduate School Appeals Procedure.  The revised Graduate School Appeals Procedure will be e-mailed to the entire Graduate Council for review.  Comments should be e-mailed to Gibbs by November 30, 2007.
Plus/Minus Grading

A handout was provided by Gibbs with three suggested Plus/Minus Grading scales.  There was discussion about whether or not to include the A+ and/or C- grades.  Graduate Council members were asked at the last meeting to poll faculty in their college about plus/minus grading as an option.  The College of Education liked plus/minus grading as an option without the A+ grade.  Engineering Technology supports plus/minus grading as an option.  Nursing faculty were split 50/50 in support and opposition to plus/minus grading.  


Gibbs will send a plus/minus grading proposal to the entire Graduate Council for review, discussion and a vote.  Plus/minus grading will be revisited at the December 7 Graduate Council meeting.

Graduate Faculty Review
No report.
Curriculum Review



James Zhang and Scott reported on the new electronic curriculum review process.  A curriculum folder 




located on the H drive is available for review by the entire University community. The new curriculum 




review process and procedures are located in this curriculum folder.  The Curriculum Committee has 





been reviewing AA-5s using the new curriculum review process.  Scott has 
been reviewing AA-4s 






using the new curriculum review process.  
Intent to Plan proposals will now be reviewed and 








approved by the Curriculum Committee
and the Graduate Council. Graduate Council was encouraged to 



use the curriculum folder to review graduate curriculum items up for review and approval.

Programs of Study



Sandra Tonnsen presented on “Programs of Study” to the Graduate Council using the 




Ed.D. program as an example.  Sandra and Scott will draft a “Programs of Study” policy proposal to 





submit to the Graduate Council for review.
Faculty Constitution 



Discussion concerning the size of and college representation on the Graduate Council.  Currently the Changes and



Graduate Council has seventeen members.  It was decided that the Graduate Council try not be any College Realignment



larger in number; however, Scott was given approval to solicit one member each from the College of 




   Fine and Performing Arts and Health and Human Sciences. This brings the total membership to 






nineteen.
Enrollment Limits



Gibbs proposed the following catalog language on Course Loads be deleted from the Graduate Catalog:





“Students employed full-time are limited to six hours per semester and twelve semester hours for the 





academic year.  Any exceptions to these rules must be approved by the departments and the dean of the 




Graduate School and Research.” Motion passed. 

Other



A question was raised by Justin Menickelli regarding summer stipends for program directors.  Gibbs 


 


indicated he would look into the question and Scott would follow up with the college Deans.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

